
 

 

 

 

November 19, 2021 

 

 

To Family, Friends & Staff of The Campus,  

 

 

This morning, one of our skilled nursing home staff reported symptoms which triggered a test 

according to our protocols. The rapid test indicated that the staff member was positive for 

COVID. Contact tracing was also performed and tests of residents and staff with whom the staff 

person had contact during the past several days.  

 

Currently, the primary affected area is The Guild. With the recent Center for Medicare Services 

regulation changes, visitation will be permitted throughout the building in accordance with our 

new policies which were distributed earlier this week. For the safety of our residents and staff, 

we continue to ask that visitors follow those protocols regarding screening and masking.  

 

Staff working in The Guild will wear N95 masks until further notice. No other changes to staff 

routines are needed at the present time.  

 

Please feel to contact any of us with questions. We thank you for your patience and support in 

keeping our residents safe.  

 

 

 

Allen    Kristina   Courtney     

Allen Geckle   Kristina Carlevale  Courtney Bolinsky   

CEO    NHA    PCHA 

717.441.8556   717.441.8504   717.441.8530 

ageckle@jhgh.org  kcarlevale@jhgh.org  cbolinsky@jhgh.org   
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